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TUCKSHOP CLOSED TOMORROW 
 

Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 

After his homily last Sunday, Fr. Steve read the prayer that Pope Francis has written to ask for support for the 

people of Ukraine and Russia affected by the current war.  Fr. Steve asked us all to remember in our prayers 

not only those affected by the war in Ukraine, but also the people in at least 20 different countries around 

the world who are experiencing armed conflict and suffering. 

O Mary, Mother of God and our mother, in this time of trial we turn to you. You never cease to guide us to 

Jesus, the prince of peace. Amid evil and war, you remind us that God never abandons us, but continues to 

look upon us with love, ever ready to forgive us and raise us up to new life. He has given you to us and 

made your Immaculate Heart a refuge for the church and for all humanity.  

Therefore, O Loving Mother, hear our prayer: help us out of the depravity of war, inspire reconciliation, 

restore God’s peace to the world, eliminate hatred, and teach us forgiveness. Queen of the Rosary, make 

us realise our need to pray and to love. Queen of Peace, obtain peace for our world from your Son, the 

Prince of Peace. 

At this hour, we stand with you beneath the cross, entrusting to you the people of Ukraine and Russia. 

Mother of God and our mother, to your Immaculate Heart we solemnly entrust and consecrate ourselves, 

the church and all humanity, especially the people of Russia and Ukraine. Accept this act that we carry out 

with confidence and love. 

Grant that war may end and peace spread throughout the world. We trust that, through your Immaculate 

heart, peace will dawn once more. To you we consecrate the future of the whole human family, the needs 

and expectations of every people, the anxieties and hopes of the world. Through your intercession, may 

God’s mercy be poured out on the earth and the gentle rhythm of peace return to mark our days. 

Amen. 

We pray for the people of the world, who are experiencing conflicts and deaths. Bless the leaders of our 

world with the wisdom, vision and perseverance needed to build together a world of justice and solidarity, 

and to break down walls of hostility and division. 

 

Kind regards 

Jim O’Sullivan       Gina Murphy 

Principal       Deputy Principal 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 
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This Saturday and Sunday, we have two groups of students celebrating a significant milestone in their faith 

development by making their First Eucharist.  

 

In the Catholic faith the first reception of the Eucharist marks a key step in the continued initiation into the 

community of the church that began at Baptism. 

 

We congratulate the following students and their families on this special occasion this weekend: 

 

Saturday 2 April: 

Ayendha Fernando, Scarlett Oke, Patrick O’Neill, Finn Gallagher 

 

Sunday 3 April: 

Dominic Arvaji, Daniel Buttigieg, Alexander Campbell, Benjamin Collins, Rose Hankinson, Evelyn Jones, 

Christian Lentini, Erica Motschall, Finn Ohlsen, Jacob Scibberas 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to these students who made their First Eucharist last week. 

 

 

Student News: 

SH U9 diamonds won at the weekend, scoring a whopping 14-0. Eleanor shot 8 goals (6 in the first quarter) 

Lily shot 5 goals and Charlotte M shot 1.  All the girls played an awesome game, however Erica stood out 



with her fantastic defensive skills, intercepting and her never give up attitude and that is why she was 

awarded player of the day! Well done, Erica! 

 

 
 

Sacred Hearts Got Talent: 

To finish off a busy Term 1, the student leadership group organised a ‘Sacred Hearts Got Talent’ show to 

promote the various talents of students across the levels.  Students have been invited as individuals and 

groups to put together an act to present to an audience at recess over this week and next week.  We have 

had some amazing talent showcased. 

 

Running Club: 

Thank you to Dale Nardella for facilitating the running club each Friday.  There will no NO running club over 

the next two weeks. 

  

Guess the Easter Eggs: 

Thank you to Morrison Kleeman Real Estate for supplying a ‘GUESS THE EASTER EGG’ challenge for all our 

students to participate in.  This is a free event and the students in Foundation - Year 2 and Year 3 - Year 6 

who have the closest number will receive a prize. 

 

Easter Raffle: 

Thank you to the many families who have generously donated Easter Eggs and Treats for the Easter Raffle – 

please send any further donations to the office by Monday morning.  There are going to be many prizes to 

win. Please return your raffle tickets to the office as soon as possible – the raffle will be drawn after the Easter 

Bonnet Parade on Friday 8 April 2022. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Easter Bonnet Parade: 

We will be holding our annual Easter Bonnet Parade again this year on Friday 8 April in the Welcome 

Courtyard.  Students are asked to make a bonnet for this day and bring it to school to parade in the 

courtyard.  Parents are invited to attend the parade. 

Mini Working Bees/Maintenance Tasks: 

We are constantly grateful for the efforts of families who have cleaned up rubbish around the school when 

they have been on a family walk or dropped into the school to play on the oval, ride their bikes, etc. 

 

As you can see by these photos, we need to have the upright supports for the veggie garden sleeper beds 

replaced, if you are able to help us with this task please contact the school office and we can discuss this 

further. 

 

 

If you are interested in selecting a weekend or some time over the holidays to do some maintenance or 

gardening around the school, the link to the Mini Working Bee document is: 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Og1M5O9arSVDdvLpaeaVSHzjMKvht0Jw2sK3eskN0vw/edit?usp

=sharing 

 

We will be having a General Working Bee on Saturday 7 May from 9 am until 12 noon. More information will 

be provided closer to this date. 

 

Secondary School Applications: 

Reminder to families of Year 5 students wishing to attend Catholic Secondary Schools, Open Days are 

currently happening and applications for 2024 close 19 August 2022.  For families of Year 6 students 

intending to apply for Government Schools, information will be sent home early Term 2 via your child but we 

encourage families to start attending Open Days in the meantime. 

 

Enrolment at Sacred Heart: 

If there are families with siblings ready to start school in 2023 please complete an enrolment form which is 

available on line or from the office.  Can we also ask families to encourage friends to come and have a 

look at Sacred Heart and consider our school for their primary education.   

School Tour – this Sunday 3 April at 10.30 am 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Og1M5O9arSVDdvLpaeaVSHzjMKvht0Jw2sK3eskN0vw/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Og1M5O9arSVDdvLpaeaVSHzjMKvht0Jw2sK3eskN0vw/edit?usp=sharing


Parents Association: 

The Parents Association are working hard behind the scenes on the social and fundraising event of the year 

– Bogan Bingo – to be held in the Parish Hall on Saturday 14th May.  We are really hoping that our families 

and friends may be able to support this event by becoming an official sponsor or possibly donate goods or 

services that can be used to raise extra funds on the night.  Please read below for further information on 

how you can help: 

 

 

Sasha Toploscanyi & J’Rhette Bishop  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Parish News: 

Thank you to all families who contributed generous donations to buy flowers for Sacred Heart and St Peter’s 

for the First Eucharist Masses. 

 

Catholic churches are not decorated with flowers during the Season of Lent, so after each First Eucharist 

Mass the flowers will be moved from the church to the school foyer for all to enjoy.   

 

The amazing amount donated will also enable the parish to purchase flowers for Easter celebrations, so 

thank you again, your generosity is very much appreciated. The Parish Team 

 

 



Parenting Ideas: 

Sacred Heart Primary School is a member of Parenting Ideas and received this information to share with the 

community. 

 

In case you missed the announcement, I've taken over Parenting Ideas! (Not in a hostile way, I promise! In 

fact, it's been a smooth and welcome transition.) 

 

You're one of Parenting Ideas' loyal parent subscribers, and while Parenting Ideas will continue to serve 

school communities, we've decided to bring you on over to Happy Familieswhere the REAL magic happens 

for parents.  

 

We have so much FREE content to help make your family happier. You’re going to want it all – but here is 

where we reckon you should start.  

 

ARTICLE LIBRARY 

We have a library FULL of scientifically backed parenting articles that will help you to tackle almost every 

parenting problem you can think of. And they're all FREE. Take advantage of the search feature, or have a 

browse through some of these latest articles:  

 

 The Screen Issue 

 The Biggest Relationship Mistakes We All Make 

 The Developmental Milestones Series 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE HAPPY FAMILIES PODCAST 

Designed for the time poor parent who just wants answers now. Every day Justin and his wife  

Kylie provide practical tips and a common sense approach to parenting that Mums and Dads all  

over the world are connecting with.  

 

https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-

tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwb2Rmb2xsb3cuY29tJTJGZHItanVzdGluLWNvdWxzb25zLWhhcHB5LWZhbWlsaWVz&sig=6EVSvyA38VaiQAnEmbFVEfAqtyxZhdPkXVtgEztv

78tE&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZ

OZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60410  

 

Dr Justin Coulson 

https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuaGFwcHlmYW1pbGllcy5jb20uYXUlMkZhcnRpY2xlcyUyRnRoZS1zY3JlZW5zLWlzc3Vl&sig=8NVQKf6XKLZAcGqsArL2VAEzD7UQuguw1iBcc5jm69gy&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60407
https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuaGFwcHlmYW1pbGllcy5jb20uYXUlMkZhcnRpY2xlcyUyRnRoZS1iaWdnZXN0LXJlbGF0aW9uc2hpcC1taXN0YWtlcy13ZS1hbGwtbWFrZQ==&sig=8ag8HHDSCYDwuFj2YvSqeijiSJ27scYmWwJBCz7fKx9F&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60408
https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuaGFwcHlmYW1pbGllcy5jb20uYXUlMkZhcnRpY2xlcyUyRmRldmVsb3BtZW50YWwtbWlsZXN0b25lcw==&sig=3chKs7HjfQX3vTqBGXeoBRxm6vmtA8zjuajVEeTFVckG&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60409
https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwb2Rmb2xsb3cuY29tJTJGZHItanVzdGluLWNvdWxzb25zLWhhcHB5LWZhbWlsaWVz&sig=6EVSvyA38VaiQAnEmbFVEfAqtyxZhdPkXVtgEztv78tE&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60410
https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwb2Rmb2xsb3cuY29tJTJGZHItanVzdGluLWNvdWxzb25zLWhhcHB5LWZhbWlsaWVz&sig=6EVSvyA38VaiQAnEmbFVEfAqtyxZhdPkXVtgEztv78tE&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60410
https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwb2Rmb2xsb3cuY29tJTJGZHItanVzdGluLWNvdWxzb25zLWhhcHB5LWZhbWlsaWVz&sig=6EVSvyA38VaiQAnEmbFVEfAqtyxZhdPkXVtgEztv78tE&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60410
https://happyfamiliesfamilyeducation.lt.acemlna.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwb2Rmb2xsb3cuY29tJTJGZHItanVzdGluLWNvdWxzb25zLWhhcHB5LWZhbWlsaWVz&sig=6EVSvyA38VaiQAnEmbFVEfAqtyxZhdPkXVtgEztv78tE&iat=1648022550&a=%7C%7C999698828%7C%7C&account=happyfamiliesfamilyeducation%2Eactivehosted%2Ecom&email=wlKol8pidX7r4nDC83EzXMcmhVZ2PAluTbJubjblxZOZFxWUdoerJ1pEhjP59B7a&s=4ee23d0677a29367749db814d0765aa5&i=2721A3212A128A60410


 



 



Value = Emotional Literacy 

Foundation  Emmy Foster & Adele Di Beradino   

1/2 NS  Lily Arvaji   

1/2 PA  Marley Lemi   

3/4 NJ  Stevie Liddiard 

3/4 RM  Sade Ambrose   

5/6 JD  Bella-Rose Sparks   

5/6 MR  Jeremy Colllins   

PE   Jack Nicholson   

LOTE   Beau Nardella   

STEM   Jack Nicholson   

Performing Arts Evren Ibrahim   

Visual Arts  Marcus Mennilli   

Science  Jasmina Khaira & Harry Friedrich   

  
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 8  S tudents  o f  the Week &  Token Wi nners  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

March 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

28 WEEK 9 A 29 30 31 
   

Sacred Hearts 

Got Talent 

School Photos – The 

School Photographer 

 
Collect Hot 

Cross Buns 

   

 

 

April 
Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  

Thursday 

Friday Saturday Sunday 

    
1 2 3     
ISS v Greenhills 

 

Assembly 3pm 

First 

Eucharist 

First Eucharist 

 

School Tours 

10.30am 

 

Daylight savings 

ends 

4 10 B 5 6 7 8 9 10  
SAC 

7.30pm 

  
Easter Bonnet Parade 

9.10am 

 

Special Lunch Order 

 

Easter raffle drawn 

 

END OF TERM 1 2.30PM 

  

 

 

 GOOD FRIDAY – 15 April 

 EASTER SUNDAY – 17 April 

 

Environmental Science at Sacred Heart  
 

Environmental Science in Term One has been lots of fun! Students have been using the natural resources 

around the school grounds to further their understanding of the environment and how we need to look after 

it. We have undertaken some experiments and art activities which everyone has thoroughly enjoyed!  

 

Foundation students have been focusing on living things and how we, as humans, are impacting the natural 

environment and creatures’ homes. We started by looking at bugs and then learnt in depth about the 

platypus. Students have been learning about how the platypus lives and how we need to look after the 

environment to ensure we are not inadvertently hurting animals.  



 
Students in Year 1/2 began the term by looking at resources and differentiating between what is a natural 

resource and what is a man-made resource. They used natural resources to build miniature shelters! We 

then focused on the water cycle and how we should not waste this finite natural resource. We are now 

looking at seasons with a focus on how Indigenous communities organise the different times of year. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attached to the newsletter are further resources  

about the platypus and other Australian 

animals you can use for school holiday  

activities. 

 



This term in LOTE:  

 
After learning 30 Indonesian phrases this term, our junior learners made some posters to visualise the words 

they have been learning. Kudos to all the classroom teachers for practising the Indonesian language with 

the students daily which has helped make their speaking and listening amazing! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 1/2 Peace Doves for  Lent  

 



Bringing extra colour to endangered species awareness : 

Following the discovery of the Eltham Copper Butterfly in the project area for the first time in 40 years, we 

invited local primary school students to participate in a butterfly colouring competition. 

Students from St Francis Xavier Primary, Diamond Creek East Primary and Sacred Heart Catholic Primary 

School in Diamond Creek completed the activity, with some outstanding entries. 

To support local traders, we sourced prizes for the winners from Were St Trading in Montmorency, including 

multi-coloured chalk and a rainbow crystal growing kit. Thank you to all the students who participated. 

  
 

 

Ride to School Day Friday 25 th  March 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Snotbottom at the Melbourne Comedy Festival! 
 

Catch hilarious Comedian For Kids Mr Snotbottoml 
these Easter Holidays April 9-16th! 
 

Filled with all the ooey, gooey, silly, yucky things love 
expect a barrage of gross-tastic gags, stupendous 
songs and just wrong-routines perfect for weird kids 5 
and up and their even weirder parents ‘multi-
generational comedy for all’ 

                                
 
Tickets available from: 
https://www.comedyfestival.com.au/2022/shows/mr-
snotbottom-s-stinky-silly-show 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.comedyfestival.com.au/2022/shows/mr-snotbottom-s-stinky-silly-show
https://www.comedyfestival.com.au/2022/shows/mr-snotbottom-s-stinky-silly-show


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


